Teaming up to treat teddy bear tummy aches

Dan Brennan MD, CLC, FAAP
Going to the doctor’s office for a check-up can be an anxiety provoking experience for anyone, especially so if you are a child. One local preschool director decided to help her students confront their white coat fears by designing a mock doctor’s office. The vision was an excellent one, create a safe space with all of the equipment found in a typical medical office and allow the children to examine their own dolls and teddy bears.
Loretta Smargon, owner and director of Evergreen Learning Center, pitched her idea to Mark Ortgies at the Sansum Clinic and in a matter of days the Sansum-Evergreen Health Clinic was born. Mr. Ortgies believed in Loretta’s vision and personally combed through a Sansum storage facility, collecting authentic otoscopes, opthalmoscopes, stethoscopes, blood pressure cuffs, a pediatric scale and several patient gowns. Added to the existing Evergreen collection of x-rays, medical posters and supplies, the Goleta Valley had its very first, state of the art teddy bear clinic. 

The new clinic opened with great success and a high level of patient satisfaction, including the teddy bear with a tummy ache. These future doctors and nurses enjoyed wearing white coats, listening with real stethoscopes and looking through actual otoscopes, two of the tools that they might otherwise fear during a doctor visit. By practicing check-ups on their dolls, the children were given a chance to familiarize themselves with a physician’s set of tools and hopefully feel more comfortable the next time they go for an office visit.
I applaud the collaborative effort between the Sansum Clinic and Evergreen Learning Center and I hope that this type of partnership will continue throughout our community. When the resources and expertise of local business join forces with our schools, our children (and sometimes their teddy bears) are the ones who benefit.

Dr. Brennan is a board-certified pediatrician at the Sansum Clinic and proud father of two boys.  Contact him at 563-6211 or visit www.SBPediatrics.com  

